
CAMP SPRINGS INITIATIVE 

November 13, 2007 

MINUTES 

      

The monthly meeting of the Camp Springs Initiative was held November 13, 2007 at 

Barleycorn’s. Attending were Carolyn Allender, Lonnie Enzweiler, Nancy Enzweiler, 

Phillip Garber,  Lauri Harding, Chuck Heilman, Cory Wagner, Don Wiedeman and 

Anna Zinkhon.    

 

The meeting was called to order by Carolyn Allender. Notes from the last meeting 

were presented, as there were no minutes to read. Nancy Enzweiler volunteered to 

take the minutes for the meeting. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: The new balance in the treasury is $521.71.  

 

Committee Reports 

Grant: $300 have been sent in for the 501c3. That may increase to $750 when the 

grant money is disbursed. The MOA has been submitted. 

 

Press: Lauri reported that the next issue was going to address complaints from the 

community. 

 

Herbst Tour: Next year’s date has been set for October 19. 

 

Trails: Lauri recommends that CSI purchase a general liability policy. Chuck will look 

into a policy through the Alexandria Community Business Association. 

 

Other: Chuck talked Joe Wind at NKU concerning possible involvement of the 

Center for Applied Ecology with the trail project. 

 

New Business: The following nominations for officers were made. Philip Garber 

moved that the slate of officers be accepted by acclamation. Lauri Harding 

seconded and the motion passed. 

 President – Carolyn Allender 

 Vice President – Chuck Heilman 

 Secretary – Nancy Enzweiler 

 Treasurer – Lonnie Enzweiler 

 

No date was set for the next meeting.   

Respectfully submitted, 

Nancy Enzweiler, Vice President 
 


